
4/23/18 

Ardenwald/JC NDA Minutes: 

In attendance: 

Jeff Davis   Chris Davis   Karen Snyder 
Laura Berg   Elvis Clark   Mark Taylor 
Kelly Williams   Carly Brauer   Rita Lynn 
Kevin Dolphin   Matt Rinker   Travis Hollie 
Chris Bailey   Bryan Dorr   Lisa Gunion-Rinker 
Rick Fuller   Andrew Tull 
 

Police Report: 

New person starting sworn in on May 1st. 2 weeks of law school to go to – On may 1st coffee w/ a cop 
Painted Lady from 9am – 11am 

Fire affected 2 apartments – person hanging from 3rd floor window – was able to get out ok – Today is 
our K9 officer’s last day – working on getting a new handler trained and will then get another dog. 
Looking for dual certified dog – K9 will live with officer Hall – will see how he settles into retirement – 
Will take a few months but will start the process and get another K9 officer on board. Question about if 
our police service has 911 text enabled – answer was yes.  Currently have 33 officers on force – full force 
is 36, so close and hiring up new people now.  Area covered – other jurisdictions help cover iin overlap 
areas. 

North Clackamas School District – Ardenwald Elementary School – code compliance issue – parking lot 
areas separate schools and buses – For some years – using 4 reg buses & 4 special needs buses now – w/ 
additional curriculum changes will probably add another bus. – Congestion during pick up and drop off 
times – help to alleviate this issue – Thinking that painting some curbs will help with the traffic 
movement during the peak times – Kittleson group hired to work on congestion issues by NCSD – School 
would like more students to ride the bus if possible – Not just enforcing bussing, but also kids walking 
and biking – crossing at 42nd ave – pulled buses from 42nd, but now keeping – part of walk safely routes – 
buses used to come in on wake street – no sidewalks – bus hit a car on wake street – flow through 
parent parking lot has improved in pm, but not am – there used to be no parking on south side of wake 
street – no signs put back now – repainting curb, not happening so far – and parents parking by fire 
hydrants where they should not – crosswalks not effective now – in wrong place – ask Kelley to review 
and fill in these details – Parents crossing with their kids outside of crosswalks now – especially when it 
rains – On north side of street what city is it?  Portland – Original safe routes to school  was drafted and 
filed before the flip of the parking lot drop off.  Chuck did a blind traffic test – 80mph by school – Not 
many speed limit signs on Roswell so people go faster than they should – 42nd is still an issue with school 
zone speeding area – no hazard lights etc. – add flashing light at 42nd and Roswell – barriers on the 
sidewalk – huge light pole in the way currently – More crosswalks are needed from the parents 
perspective – Hash the whole entrance – near the park so a whole herd of children and parents would 
be safer within a hash zone like at the Costco entrance – When the area shifted and grew the boundary 
so that Lewelling students now come to Ardenwald 32nd and 42nd should be the same – What about 



wrapping improvements to 42nd crosswalks with the CIP that will be occurring on that street in the 
upcoming fiscal year – Mark believes that the funding and projects are set for year 1, but Mark will bring 
it up this Thursday at the next meeting on this issue.  Parents from the north and buses from the south, 
is better now – immensely better if parking is not allowed on the south side of Roswell 

The PTO brought up that changing the parking lot helps, but still a big problem in the morning.  Talked 
about bringing back the restricted parking to only one side of the road, they have requested this before.  
They asked the county to refer to the Safe Routes to School document for more information.  They also 
mentioned that the school zone is not clearly marked by Meadow Crest. 
Lisa Gunion-Rinker asked if the NDA and PTO writing a letter to would help.  Mark said that he would get 
back to us on this idea.  

Committee Reports: 

Chair – Jeff not running as chair in May – will continue to run the concerts and would like to mentor 
someone to run the concerts as well – Most of the concert dates are filled – hope city church will let us 
know – they are slotted for Aug 9th – Beat Patrol – 3rd Thursday  - 4th concert not slotted – waiting in 2 
bands – Echos of Yazgar  - Grateful Dead - ~$400 concert – another group called Remedy – Steve hall 
and Super Soul Heros is booked for last thurs – office reached out and they want to do a beer garden – 
asked them to make a donation to the NDA – when negociated with band – if we feed the band – will 
they donate $50 to the concert series – Hope city has also offered to print and mail the flyers - $600 to 
mail out to the neighborhood – Abby & Christy would like to be involved in the mailing for the 
membership  details -  Hope City sponsors a different nonprofit each month – in August have 
Ardenwald/JC NDA be the nonprofit of the month. Hope City will be there w/ the bouncy house and ice 
cream at the concerts.  Ask local sponsors such as Providence, Waste Management, etc to help sponsor 
the concerts. 
 

Jeff mentioned that he is going to ask The Office and Milwaukie for a small donation in order to sell at 
that concerts. 

Chris is going to follow up on a donation from the hospital.  Possibly make a list of businesses we should 
ask for donations from. 

Hope City said they would have ice cream and the bouncy house at the first four concerts. 

Bryan Dorr asked if we could have only four concerts int the months were there are five weeks. Jeff said 
that they can be left up to the next president. 

City announcements: 

There is an NDA group POD meeting for Ardenwald at the Public Safety Building at 6-8 pm on May 17th 

Drug turn in/shredding event: 10am-2pm at PSB 

Budget committee meeting on April 30th citywide 5:30pm at city hall 

Budget meetings on May 7th and May 14th also at city hall  



Upcoming Ardenwald/JC terrace work party event this Saturday from 10am – 12pm.  Work on removing 
invasive blackberry, ivy, and wild clematis vine. Bring your own gloves and tools.  Matt said he would 
make us cocktails after the event. 

Discussion ensued about elections coming in May and people stepping up for positions in the NDA 
Several people talking about positions – talked about hillside housing and upcoming redevelopment. 

Went through committee positions briefly. 

Webmaster – reup the LLC for the website for the next 3 yrs. – Asked if anyone has content for the site 
to please contact him. 

Treasurer: NDA balance at $1,437.06 currently.  

Carly would like to meet w/ someone about egg drop that happened April – March – able to give $2500 
to NDA through that event for next year. 

All money directly to NDA next year from the egg drop event – takes 70 volunteers and $$ July is the 
planning meeting for the event. – really want to have that happen in Milwaukie this year  

More committee reports:  

Balfour Park plant sale fundraiser – The fundraiser will be held on Sunday May 20th from 11am-5pm.  
Lisa will send out email to get a work party together for May 5th & 6th.  We will label and move plants 
and set up event as much as possible.  

Approved Feb and March minutes. Matt motioned to approve minutes for Feb and March, Bryan 
seconded approval.  Minutes unanimously approved by attending neighbors. 

 

 

  

 

 


